
Dear parents and carers, 

I can't believe that we have reached the end of the final full week at school for this year. It has gone so fast! We have
had a great week finishing off key topics, celebrating achievements and joining in with the fun of the PTA Summer
Fayre.  

We started the week with an assembly about being kind and the differences between incidents and bullying. We talked
about how the weather, particularly the heat, can impact on how we feel sometimes making us all a bit irritable!

Thank you all for coming along to the Summer Fayre, the PTA, led by Mrs Wagg, did a great job setting up the stalls
and inviting the different guests along. It was lovely to have the choir sing to start it all off, we were very proud of
them, as I am sure you were too. 

Year 6 have also entertained us this week with their show 'The School of Pop'. The whole school were invited to watch
the dress rehearsal and then they did 2 performances to parents. Well done Year 6, good effort!

Reports have been emailed out to you today, and there is the opportunity for you to discuss this with teachers on
Monday after school. 

We still have 3 days in school next week before we break up for the Summer on Wednesday. Have a great weekend
and see you on Monday.

Mrs Harradine and the Leadership Team.

Premier Speed Kick 

At Kingsfield we recently took part in an exciting Speed Kick Challenge hosted by Premier Sport— and what an
incredible success it turned out to be! As a school community, we are thrilled to announce that we have raised an
outstanding total of £993.25 through sponsorships. A heartfelt thank you goes out to everyone who participated,
donated, or encouraged others to get involved — your efforts have truly made a difference. Well done, Kingsfield!
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After

What a fantastic year it’s been in Year 3! We’ve
had so many wonderful moments, but one of
our absolute highlights was our unforgettable
trip to the Fitzwilliam Museum in Cambridge.
The children were fascinated by the Ancient
Greek artefacts and loved bringing their history
learning to life as they explored real treasures
from the past. Their curiosity, thoughtful
questions, and excitement made it a truly
special day for everyone.

What a fantastic year it’s been in Year 4! The classes have
grown so much—in learning and as individuals. From
exploring Anglo-Saxons and sound in Science, to mastering
times tables and writing creatively, they’ve worked hard and
should be proud. They’ve supported each other through
challenges, celebrated successes, and shown kindness,
creativity, and curiosity. Whether performing in our
assembly, building in DT, or cheering at sports events,
they’ve shown true teamwork and resilience. It’s been a joy
to watch their personalities shine and friendships grow—
what a special group!

Year 3 Year 4

In Early Years we have had a fantastic year. It
has been wonderful to see both nursery and
reception children grow. We know they are
going to continue to thrive as they go into their
next chapter. Well done to each and every
child and thank you parents for all your
support this year. We really appreciate it!

Year 2

Year Two have had an incredible year packed full of learning, laughter, and
unforgettable memories! From exploding rockets and digestive systems in our
science experiments, to stepping back in time on our fascinating trip to Denny
Abbey, every moment has been a chance to explore and grow. We've even taken to
the stage—through our English writing!—bringing stories to life with dramatic flair
and vivid imagination. It’s been a year of curiosity, creativity, and confidence, and
we couldn’t be prouder of all we’ve achieved

Early years

What a fabulous year we have had in Year 1! Coming to
Year 1 from Reception is such a massive leap for the
children, but they have taken everything in their stride and
I'm so proud of what they have achieved. The days are long
and busy, but they have worked their little socks off this
year, from Phonics, English and Maths, to getting creative in
Art and DT, and investigating in Science. Finishing off the
year with a brilliant class trip to Snettisham Farm Park was
exactly what they all deserve. What a wonderful year with
wonderful children. Year 2... Here we come!

Year 1



After In 

Congratulations to 5R this week who won the weekly
attendance award with 98%. Enjoy your cake! 

Whole school attendance = 93.4%
Let’s work together to reach at least 96% next week!

We’re thrilled to share that
this year’s PTA Summer Fair
was a huge success, raising
an incredible £514 for our
school! A huge thank you
goes out to all the staff,
parents, carers and
volunteers who helped make
the event such a special one
— and to everyone who came
along and supported us!

PTA Summer Fair weekly Attendance

Please complete our parent survey to help us make improvements to Kingsfield Primary School. 
Your opinions and comments are really valuable to us.  

Parent Survey

Year 5 have had a fantastic year! We’ve loved exploring our
creativity through Art, with unique pieces now brightening the
corridors. Our DT days were a hit—we became bakers (pitta bread
and honey muffins), toy designers (cam toys inspired by Year 1
and 2), and sewers (making tote bags from scratch!). A highlight
was our trip to Denny Abbey, deepening our understanding of the
Victorians—our favourite History topic. This half-term, we’ve
enjoyed reading Street Child, based on a real Victorian boy. We
also had great fun designing interactive quizzes on Scratch,
helping each other with coding, characters, and backgrounds.

Year 5
Year 6 have been working hard learning the
songs and their lines for their production
'School of Pop'. On Tuesday, they got to
share all their hard work with the whole
school before their two final performances
for their parents on Thursday. We are so
proud of everything they have achieved this
year and it was a fantastic way to celebrate
the end of their time at Kingsfield Primary
School.

Year 6

The Year 6 prom last week was a fantastic celebration filled with fun and memories.  A big thank you to Mrs. Henry for
helping to make it all possible!

Year 6 Prom

https://forms.office.com/e/HZXhW8fBwy


Following reports going home today, we will have an open afternoon on Monday 21st July if you would like the
opportunity to discuss the report with the teachers. These will take place in class until 4:00pm.

Open afternoon

Focus on books

There are so many new books released every month that we thought it would be nice to
share some recommendations from the Book Trust with you:

July
21st: Parents Open Evening
23rd: Picnic Lunch Menu
23rd: Year 6 Leavers Assembly 2pm
23rd: Last Day of Term

September
1st-2nd: Staff Training Day
3 : Children Return to Schoolrd

For more upcoming events and news please visit
our website.

Upcoming events

Isaac - EYFS
Daisy - EYFS
Finley H - Year 1
Evie - Year 2
Daniella - Year 3
Atticus - Year 3
Karla - Year 4
Frankie - Year 4
Jack W - Year 5
Noah-Flynn - Year 5
Evie - Year 6
Zuzanna - Year 6
Alfie RP - Year 6

Pupil of the week awards

pin badge awards

Congratulations to the following children for
achieving awards this week! Awards will be given in
our assembly on Monday morning.

Joshua - 4D
Ben - 5R
Alice - 5R
Noah - 5R
Jack R - 5R

Alfie - 6C
Scarlett - 6C
Aaron - 6C
Anngrace - 6C
Albie - 6C

Luke - 6C
Izy - 6C
Shana - 6C
Sebatina - 6C

http://www.kingsfieldprimary.org/

